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Question: 

In 2013/14 83,747 customers had a Homelessness indicator on their records, and this rose to 

98,918 in 2014/15, a jump of over 18%. Please provide any analysis DHS has done of this 

increase and any consultations, policy development or training for staff associated with this 

increase.  

 

Answer: 

The Department of Human Services has not undertaken any formal analysis on the rise of the 

use of homelessness indicators.  However, some of the implications of the increase in 

homelessness indicators include: 

 an increased need for departmental staff awareness about homelessness in Australia, 

the definitions of homelessness, the factors contributing to homelessness and the link 

between homelessness and vulnerability; 

 a requirement for departmental staff to have knowledge of the flexible options for 

service delivery available to customers experiencing homelessness; and   

 a greater need for training of departmental staff to enable the skills to identify and 

respond appropriately to homeless customers. 

The Department’s Social Work Service and Community Engagement Officers provide regular 

case consultation and informal education to staff on the subject of homelessness and the 

associated impacts.  The Social Work Service provides Homelessness Awareness training to 

staff as required.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


